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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
This Sunday is World Youth Sunday, which falls on the feast of Christ The King - the last Sunday before Advent.  Unlike most 
earthly rulers, however, Jesus was not after the title “king.”  He never claimed it, and actually he seemed bent on concealing 
his royal dignity under the appearances of a life lived in poverty and obedience to family and religious authorities. 
 
Both ‘feasts’ remind me of my role as Headteacher, a title that means so many things, but I hope more than just a ‘title’.  I 
cannot claim to be concealing royal dignity (although my Irish grandfather insisted we were from the blood line of the Royal 
House of Tara!), but I hope that underneath my title I show the joy and privilege I feel at working with and learning with young 
people.  On the feast of Christ the King, the Church invites young people to be at the heart of our celebration and young 
people are at the heart of our community. 
 
The theme this year is ‘Rejoicing in Hope‘.  The Christian "hope" is not a wondering if something will happen, but the "confident 
anticipation" of what we know will surely come to pass.  Our job as Christians is to do something about that hope for others - 
in fact it demands that we act.  Our young people, sometimes I think without even realising it, act to be a beacon of hope for 
others in many ways: as mental health ambassadors, peer mentors, anti-bullying ambassadors, through the justice & peace 
group and in so many more areas of school life, and out of it.  Our Christmas hampers are one area where we can offer hope 
- please contribute!! 
 
It is often easy to become cynical and battle weary in education; and certainly we all feel battered and bruised on occasion, 
teachers and students alike.  But listening to the Year 7 choir singing sublimely, or having Year 11 wave to me at my window 
when lining up for an exam, reminded me of the pure joy that can come unexpectedly during a wet and windy week as Winter 
advances, from being with young people every day. 
 

 
 
Penny Johnson 
Headteacher 

 

Inspiring Ambition, 

Achieving Excellence 
Friday 24

th

 November 2023 
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Mrs Burrow 

 

 
 

We are collecting items for the Thurrock Foodbank to support 
local people in need.  The Foodbank has spent thousands of 
pounds on food to keep up with demand.  We are always very 
grateful for your generosity.  The items they are currently 
short of are: 

 

Deserts: sponge pudding, custard, rice pudding, Angel Delight, jelly. 
Tinned meat: such as: sausages and beans, spaghetti with sausages, ravioli with 
sausages 
Rice, Tinned potato, packet mash 
Christmas treats: Selection boxes, non-alcoholic Christmas cakes and Christmas 
puddings, biscuits and other Christmas treats.  For further items to choose from 
please see www.thurrock.foodbank.org.uk. 
 

We would be very grateful if you could please donate any of the 
above items and ask your daughter to bring them into school 
please by 14th December 2023 when they will be collected by 
the Foodbank.  Thanking you in anticipation for your generosity.  
God bless you, 

Miss Carson 
 

 
 
It is important that our Parents have a ParentPay Account, 

and that this account is activated.  This enables parents to purchase equipment 
and not to miss out on school trips.  If you require another copy of your ParentPay 
Activation Letter then please email Mrs Wood on: 
woodj@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk. 

Finance Office 

 

 
We are not anticipating weather, 
severe enough to close schools, but as 
it is that time of year we feel it best to 
keep you informed of the procedure. 
 
In the very unlikely event that the 
school is closed due to snow, Mrs 
Johnson will make the decision as soon 
as possible and inform BBC Essex and 
Essex FM of any school closure.  Should 
we experience severe weather, you are 
advised to listen to these stations, 
which list schools that are closed.  If we 
are not mentioned – we are open! 
 
We will also post a message on the 
front page of our website, so keep an 
eye on that too. 
 

BBC Essex 
103.5 FM or 95.3 FM 

 

Essex FM 
102.6 FM or 96.3 FM 

 

If Grays Convent are 
NOT mentioned on 

these radio stations, 
and there is NOT a 

message on the front 
page of the website 

GRAYS CONVENT 
SCHOOL IS OPEN! 

 
 

Get the Studybugs App 

the quick and easy way to report your daughter’s 

absence 

Christmas Hampers for Thurrock Food Bank 

ParentPay Accounts 

Severe Weather 

Arrangements 

http://www.thurrock.foodbank.org.uk/
mailto:woodj@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk
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We were thrilled to hear from Chloe Winters’ very proud grandmother that Chloe and her dance partner were to participate 
in the British National Dance Championships in Blackpool. 
 
Chloe’s grandmother said “this year Chloe made the decision to leave her medallist school and participate as an open 
competitor, and in only 10 months with lots of hard work, Chloe and her dance partner are really improving.  So much so, that 
hopefully next year she will make the semi-final or the final!”  She went on to say “Chloe‘s father was number one British 
dance champion, and fifth in the world top 10 in dance, so I guess it must be in the genes!” 
 
As a ‘wannabe’ Strictly dancer with 2 left feet, I was keen to hear directly from Chloe about her dancing adventures in the 
home of ballroom – Blackpool.  Chloe wrote a letter to Mrs Johnson thanking her for allowing the time to take part in the 
British National Dance Championships in Blackpool as follows: 
 
“Dear Mrs Johnson, thank you for allowing me 
to have the time off to follow my dancing 
passion.  In this letter I will explain what is 
happening in the pictures.  The white dress is 
covered in Swarovski crystals on the top layer 
and the skirt is ostrich feathers.  I wear this 
dress to dance the Waltz, Tango, Foxtrot, 
Viennese Waltz and the Quick Step – all of 
which are known as ballroom dances, an 
elegant form of dance. 
 
The blue dress is covered in stones and crystals 
as well as a huge layer of blue ostrich feathers.  
I wear this dress to dance the Cha-Cha, Rumba, 
Samba, Jive and Paso Doble – very sassy, feisty 
and happy dances, which are known as Latin 
dances. 

In Blackpool my partner and I danced in different categories and age 
groups.  In Latin, and the ballroom, we danced in the under 16’s.  It was very 
hard as my partner and I were one of the youngest of the group, however 
we tried our very hardest and because it was our first time in Blackpool we 
just enjoyed it – every single moment!  Having family nearby to support us 
was the best thing ever, and whereas normally I would be very nervous, 
after all the training from all the teachers (including my dad), this boosted 
my confidence as well!” 

 
I asked Chloe who her favourite was on the current 
Strictly show, and she said Ellie and Vito – happens 

to be my favourite too!! 
 

We look forward to hearing of Chloe’s future 
Ballroom and Latin dance successes, and who knows, one day we might be 
watching her on Strictly!  Well done Chloe – we are so proud of you! 

Mrs Albrow 
 
 

 
 
 
  

Chloe at the British National Dance Championships….in Blackpool! 

We love hearing about our students and their extra-curricular activities – if you would like to tell us about things you 
take part in outside of school, please send us your pictures and a few words of explanation, and we’ll put it in our weekly 
Convent Chronicle.  Send your editorial to: admin@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk 

Mrs Albrow 

mailto:admin@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk
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The Year 8 and 9 Athletics team were back in action on 
Wednesday night at Lee Valley, competing in the semi-finals 
after qualifying from last week’s heats.  There were 24 teams 
in total, all trying their best to secure a place in next week’s 
final. 
 

The evening started with Maja Baluka in the 60m hurdles 
who, despite clipping her first hurdle, managed to regain her 
composure and stride pattern to finish in a respectable third 
place in her heat and only just outside of her personal best, 
which she set last week.  Next up was Eve Boateng in the 
60m, who held her own against some very strong Year 9 
athletes and finished just outside of her personal best, with 
a time of 9.05s. 
 

Over in the field events Winna Koho clipped the high jump 
bar with her heels on her final jump, despite her soaring over 
the bar with the rest of her body.  She still secured 4 points 
for the team total in a competition where every point counts.  
Millie Mansfield worked hard in the long jump competition 
after a foul jump in the first round.  She kept her composure 
and utilised her experience to complete a best jump of 
3.80m, which although was not close to her personal best, 
still added 14 points to the team.  Her runs in both the 200m 
and 4 x 200m relay were a joy to watch later in the 
competition, where she flew around the track and 
demonstrated outstanding technique and speed. 
 

As the evening went on the team continued to gather points.  
Ava Boucard ran an extremely tactical 800m race, shaving 
over 3 seconds off her personal best with her excellent 
pacing, finishing in 2m52.9s.  Omotoyosi Odubanjo was back 
competing in the 300m and ran 50.1s, equalling her personal 
best that she set last week. 
 

The standout performance of the evening came from 
Chidera Idika, who blew away the other competitors in the 
shotput, with a throw of 9.36m, winning the competition and 
adding a whopping 22 points to the team score. 

 
At the end of the evening the girls finished in 9th position 
overall, earning their place in next week’s B final, an 
outstanding achievement.  With room to improve from this 
week’s performances, they should be strong contenders. 
 

Congratulations, to all involved. 
Mrs Bailey 

 
 
Grays Convent have arranged for a performance of Macbeth 
for all Year 9 on Tuesday 5th December 2023 costing £5.50.  If 
you wish your daughter to watch the performance, this must 
be paid via ParentPay by latest Friday 1st December 2023. 

 
Mrs Nyland 

 

 
 
If your daughter has loaned lunch money from the Finance 
Office could you please ensure it is paid back the following 
day. 
 
We have a large amount of outstanding money owing and 
emails have been sent home.  If you have received an email 
could you please ensure the money is returned as soon as 
possible. 
 
This service is only available for emergencies and if the 
money is not returned on time it could lead to us being 
unable to loan money to another student. 

Finance Office 
 

Lee Valley Athletics Semi-Finals Macbeth Performance for Year 9 

Lunch Money 
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Prepare for “Excellent spelling!” at Spelling Tests, assessments and Spelling Bee! 
3 Spelling Bee Competitions: 

Year 7- Autumn Term     For Year 8 - Spring Term     For Year 9 – Summer Term 
Get ready! – week 10 

 

For Year 7 For Year 8 FOR YEAR 9 

advice 
advise 
device 
devise 
licence 
license 

practice 
practise 

prophecy 
prophesy 

ghastly 
haunting 

dehumanisation 
dehumanise 

authority 
glimmer 

tenderness 
compassion 

mockery 
contempt 

compunctious 
ecstasy 

incarnadine 
interim 

nonpareil 
knell 

warder 
rouse 

accursed 
pernicious 

 
For Year 7:  
In the pairs of words opposite, nouns end –ce and verbs end –se. Advice and advise provide a useful clue as the word advise 
(verb) is pronounced with a /z/ sound – which could not be spelt c. 
 
For Year 8: Learn the words- they are all from War Poetry: 

subtle - difficult to detect or grasp by the mind or analyze 
ghastly - shockingly repellent; inspiring horror 

haunting - having a deeply disquieting or disturbing effect 

dehumanisation - the act of degrading people with respect to their best qualities 

dehumanise - deprive of human qualities 

authority - the power or right to give orders or make decisions 

glimmer - a flash of light 

tenderness - warm compassionate feelings 

compassion - a deep awareness of and sympathy for another's suffering 

mockery - showing your contempt by derision 

contempt - lack of respect accompanied by a feeling of intense dislike 

 

For Year 9 – in detail. Learn these words - from Macbeth: 

compunctious - showing remorse 

ecstasy - a frenzy, an out-of-control state; or an overwhelming sense of happiness 

incarnadine- crimson-coloured; or, to make something crimson-coloured 

interim - the time between one event and another 

nonpareil - unmatched, without equal 

knell - the sound of a bell, typically solemn and marking a death 

warder - a guard 

rouse - to awaken, to stir (as in becoming conscious after sleep) 

accursed - doomed, under a curse 

pernicious - causing harm in a gradual, slow-building way 

 

Learn them to improve your spelling!!! 
Miss Petrova 

  

Spelling Bee 
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Send your subject news to 
admin@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk 

 
 
 

Subject News… 

Computing 

Drama 

Maths 

Binary and Denary numbers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Burr 

Maths Question of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submit your answer to Mr Amenze in Room 21 at break 
time by Monday 27th November 2023 

Mr Amenze 

Hairspray rehearsals are coming along nicely.  This week 
the chorus were invited along to learn the big dance 
number “Welcome to the 60s”. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Grint 

Answer: 00111111 

mailto:admin@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk
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National Youth Sunday Feast of Christ the King 
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Equalities Act 2010 
 
This week our guest speaker was Mrs Hector, who spoke to the group about the Equalities Act and the nine legally protected 
characteristics.  The students discussed problems of racism in society and thought about solutions, how to put legal 
protections into practise and prevent discrimination in the work place e.g. by having a variety of people on interview panels. 
Regarding disability access for example they spoke about Hairdressing salons with limited access could offer a mobile 
hairdresser to go to their homes.  The students enjoyed the session and were given plenty of food for thought. 
 
Adetola Adegboye Year 10: 
I gained knowledge about the 2010 Equality Act, its significance and effects on individuals, and its purpose of safeguarding 
us.  We had very interesting discussions and activities that really make us think.  It was very interesting and I really enjoyed 
it. 
 

Aid to the Church in Need - Red Wednesday. 
 
Aid to the Church In Need is a Catholic charity which helps persecuted Christians and also helps people of other faiths and 
none who are suffering persecution in war-torn areas of the world.  The ACN Red Wednesday theme this year was BREAK 
THE SILENCE of Christian Persecution.  On Red Wednesday, many churches and public buildings around the world were lit up 
in red. 
 
At Grays Convent we had reflective Morning Prayers and the Justice and Peace Group had a Prayer Service to pray for 
freedom and peace for Christians and for all who are suffering persecution for their faith. 
 
We would like to think that Christian persecution ended centuries ago in Biblical times, but more than 200 million Christians 
in over 50 countries of the world are persecuted for their faith today.  In some countries it is illegal to have a Bible, and people 
are being shot, arrested, tortured for going to Mass.  They would love to have the freedom we enjoy to be able to go to 
Church and worship in peace.  Muslims, Jews and minority faith groups also suffer persecution.  At different times in History 
different faith groups have been persecuted.  In the last year there has been a 70% increase in Christian persecution in many 
countries. 
 

HOW CAN WE HELP? 
 
1. Prayer & Mass One of the ways we can support them is by our prayers and by going to one extra Mass in our local parish 

church, to offer it for a persecuted person or child who would love the freedom to go to Church. 
2. Christmas Gifts & Cards on acn.org.uk. 
 
We could have a Christmas Mass offered through Aid to the Church in Need as a gift for someone that God will bless them 
and make a small donation to A.C.N. or buy Christmas gifts and cards from A.C.N. 
 
Thande Sholanke Year 10: 
This Wednesday the Justice and Peace Group talked about Jesus’ struggle, how he sweated droplets of blood in the Garden 
of Gethsemane, and how he feels for oppressed Christians around the world especially in countries in Africa, and for all who 
suffer persecution, because God made and loves us all.  We prayed for people of violence to have a change of heart, for 
freedom of all who are persecuted for their faith and for everyone to live in peace. 
 
Prayer: Lord we ask you to bless the work of Aid to the Church in Need and all other charities who help those who are 
persecuted for their faith.  Please rescue all who are persecuted for their faith today.  May your Holy Spirit comfort and 
protect them.  Please give a change of heart to all people of violence as you changed Saul who became Saint Paul.  Help all 
governments to encourage respect for people of all faiths as everyone is created and loved by God.  May all people live as 
brothers and sisters and worship in freedom and peace.  Lord in your mercy, hear our prayer. 

Miss Carson 
  

Justice and Peace Group 
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Friday 1st December Year 11 24 Hour Fast and Sleepover Year 11 
Wednesday 6th December Rise Above Day (students finish at 2:30pm) Years 7-11 

Thursday 7th December 
Christmas Jumper Day 

Parents Carol Service 6-7:30pm 
Whole School 

 
Friday 8th December PE CNAT Trip to Hadleigh Year 10 

Monday 11th December Christmas Concert in Hall – 7-9pm Years 7-11 
Tuesday 12th December Christmas Dinner – Canteen Whole School 
Thursday 14th December Christmas Cracker Event Years 7-11 

Wednesday 20th December School Carol Service Years 7-11 

Wednesday 20th 
December 

Early closing for Christmas break 
Students dismissed at 11:45am 

Whole School 

Thursday 21st December - 
Wednesday 3rd January 

2024 

Christmas Break 
Whole School 

Thursday 4th January 
2024 

Spring Term commences 
Students to arrive for 8:25am start 

Whole School 

 

 

 
 
At Grays Convent our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is Mrs Collis, and our Safeguarding Officers are Mrs Wells and Mrs 
Bishop.  Students can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Collis 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Key Dates and Events 

Safeguarding our Children at Grays Convent 

Pope Francis – Tweet of the Week 

 

Worried about a child? 
You can phone or write to The MASH about your concerns.  Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

 Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

 Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. 

 Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a child needs immediate 
protection. 

 Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk 

 NSPCC 0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

http://www.childline.org.uk/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/nspcc
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Date Period(s) Subject Paper Duration Venue/Extra timers max 

2Mon 27th November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

Food Prep& Nutrition 
Above late to class P3 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Maths P3 Calc H/F 

 105 mins 
 
 
90 mins 

Hall extra timers 25 mins 
 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 

2Tues 28th November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

Music 
Pupil mop up DT due to clash with Art 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Physics Triple Science 
Physics Combined 

Mock 
Mock 
 
Mock 

90 mins 
120 mins 
 
105 mins 
75 mins 

Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Large Dormer 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 20 mins 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
  

Year 11 Mock Exam/NEA Timetable 

Year 11 Intervention 2023-2024 
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Mr Burr 
 

 

 
 

Internet Safety Tip – Instagram 
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CALLING ALL YOUNG PEOPLE AGED 11-16 
WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 

 
The Den is an informal virtual hangout for young people aged 11-16 providing an opportunity for young people to share their 
experiences and work together to improve services for young people with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities, living 
or attending education in Thurrock. 
 
Meeting via MS Teams from 5.30pm on the following date: 
 

Wednesday 13th December 2023 
 
You can join ‘The Den’ and participate in regular online meetings and share thoughts and feelings on our online pinboard.  
Parents and/or guardians must complete this online registration form: https://forms.office.com/e/xECdu8uE5A 
Thurrock Children’s Services 
 
  

The Den!  An online engagement opportunity for 11-16 year olds with SEND 

https://forms.office.com/e/xECdu8uE5A
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